
WIGGENHALL ST MARY MAGDALEN PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of the Annual Parish Council Meeting held on 12 May 2011
Present
 Councillors:  E. Lucie-Smith(Chairman), S Crumpler, P Hollox,

9 members of the public, M Hopkins (BC)



Clerk – S Goodwin
17/11 Elect

a
Cllr. Lucie- Smith as Chairman
Prop. – Cllr Crumpler
2nd. – Cllr Hollox
Agreed
b
Declaration of acceptance form completed
c
5 candidates were present wishing to be co-opted to the PC.  Clerk had verified that they were eligible.

That all candidates be co-opted to Wiggenhall St Mary Magdalen PC



Prop. – Cllr Crumpler
2nd. – Cllr. Lucie-Smith

Agreed
d
Russell Chitty, Brenda Dent, Harriet Holland, Teresa Main, Peter Smith completed and signed 
Declaration of Acceptance Forms and joined the Parish Council 
e
Cllr. Main as Vice-Chair

 Prop. – Cllr Crumpler
2nd. – Cllr Hollox
Agreed
18/11 Accept apologies for absence
None
19/11 Confirm minutes of the meeting held on 14 April
Having been circulated previously, the minutes were agreed
20/11 Accept accounts to 18 April
That accounts be accepted 
 

Agreed  unanimously
21/11 Declarations of Interest on Agenda Items

Cllr. Main declared a prejudicial interest in 29/11
22/11 Public Speaking

It was agreed that meeting be adjourned for members of public to speak 

Support for proposed change of use to Chinese Takeaway, for Post Office premises at 40 Church Road was expressed
Meeting restarted

23/11 Matters Arising


None
24/11 Correspondence
Norfolk ALC – Whole Council Training offered at £150 per session.  Maximum of 20 persons.  Clerk suggested that joint meeting be held with Runcton Holme Parish Council and Wiggenhall St Mary Magdalen PC and Marshland St James PC, subject to agreement by those PC’s.  Agreed
Abberton Scheme and Denver Licence Variation – Public notice to be served 9 May 2011 

25/11 Highways
Clerk requested to report undulations in Stow Road are worsening.  Clerk reported that NCC were to make Burnt Lane a priority in 2011
26/11 Post Office
Magdalen Post Office has now closed and according to the Village Hall Committee who have been in touch with the Post Office, no facilities are currently available to provide mobile PO facilities in village.  VHC had also investigated possible costs of PO facilities in village hall or provision of an ATM.

Clerk requested to investigate grant possibilities.  Clerk pointed out that no letters of concern to 
PO closing had been received by PC and that before spending hours researching grant possibilities, 
PC should consider if villagers were really interested in retaining PO facilities.  A matter such as 
this needed strong support in a practical manner from the village as a whole.  Agreed that clerk 
should ask VHC what other information they had discovered.  M Hopkins BC, to investigate 
usage of PO at St Germans and how they obtained funding

27/11 Magdalen Church Flower Festival
Cllr Holland assisted by other councillors will prepare a display on behalf of PC.  Cllr. Holland to attend meeting at church to discuss arrangements.  Matter to be on next agenda, when PC will decide how much money to allocate and the subject matter of the display.  Theme is Stories and Characters from the Bible
The meeting was adjourned at this point and all members and clerk attended a meeting with tenants, Mr M Main and Mrs K Wheatley at the allotments

28/11 Allotments
a
Provision of water supply was discussed and due to costs and practicalities will not proceed
b
The tenant of plot 54 has not paid her fees.  Letter to be sent to Kate Willis stating that her tenancy 
of the plot has been terminated in accordance with terms of tenancy agreement.  This plot is now 
in an extremely poor condition, being very uneven and overrun with weeds.  Matter to be on next 
agenda
c
Following a meeting at allotments with tenants M Main and K Wheatley, deep discussion took 
place as to eradicating weeds from allotment plots in light of continued complaints about weeds on 
plots 1-10, 11-14, 21-30.  It was considered that as complaints had been going on for some time 
and a satisfactory regime for removal of weeds did not seem to have been implemented, that a 
letter should be sent to M Main, giving a time limit for the starting of weed treatment on the plots 
under his tenancy agreement and that, following an inspection before next meeting, should there be 
no visible sign that measures had been taken then, at the June meeting, the PC would consider 
terminating all relevant agreements.
d
Clerk explained that plots 11-14 had been advertised on PC noticeboard and that upon application, they had been allocated to M Main.  K Wheatley had contacted clerk and pointed out that in 2008 she had written requesting that should any plots become vacant, she would like to be considered.  Clerk pointed out that they had been advertised but had forgotten request from 2008.  An offer to try to obtain plots 11-14 from current tenant was rejected.  Clerk apologised verbally and had written a letter to Mrs Wheatley, a copy of which had been given to every councillor
29/11 PC Website and Eagre News Reports
It was agreed that Tony Downing should continue to administer the PC website and use the minutes to provide a report to be included in editions of Eagre News.  Cllr. Dent expressed a willingness to assist in administering the website and gave permission for her telephone number to be given to T Downing so that a meeting could be arranged
30/11 Planning

a
11/00607/F
Change of use from post office with accommodation to Chinese Takeaway with 
accommodation. A letter from Mr Kenber had been made available for councillors to read when 
viewing the plans before the meeting.  

After lengthy discussion, the Parish Council, supported the proposed development as concerns 
were not sufficient to object overall.  However, the following comments were made to the planning 
office:- Concern was expressed about the increased litter and affects of exhaust from chimney at 
rear - neighbourhood amenity and it was questioned whether there is adequate access and parking.  
 b
11/00683/F  7 Stow Road, Magdalen, Alterations and use as artists studio with living 
accommodation at The Band Hall, 


Supported with no comments
31/11 Finance

a
In recognition of the work done on behalf of the Parish Council for many years by Wilf Bates, It was 
proposed that a donation of £50 be made to Watlington Medical Centre as one of his chosen charities 
specified instead of floral contributions.


Prop. – Cllr Dent
2nd. – Cllr Smith
Agreed
b
Annual Return Section 1 and Section 2 were completed and signed
c
Received and accepted report from Internal Auditor.  Recommendation that assets be kept in separate 
book was accepted and clerk to purchase book
d 
That further 3 year agreement be adopted with Aviva to receive reduction in premium



Prop. – Cllr Hollox
2nd. – Cllr Russell
Agreed
e
Agreed cheques to be signed but due to insufficient signatories, actual signing will take place at a later 
date
32/11 Councillors agenda items for next meeting and matters of concern
Overhanging hedges. Clerk to be informed of addresses to enable matter to be on agenda.  This enables owners to know in advance that their property is to be discussed
33/11 Date of meetings
Next meeting – 9 June 
Meeting closed 9.50pm
Chairman
……………………………………….
Date
……………………………………
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